
   

 

 

 

 

 

Willow Wood Community Primary School 
School Council 

Friday 20
th

 June 2014 
1:10pm Before and After School Club 

 
1. Welcome and Attendance 
 
Year 1: BE, KC 
Year 2: KN, KP 
Year 3/4: LM, JS 
Year 6: BR, SN, AH, BW 
 
Members of staff: ST, EL, MY 
 
Apologies from Year 5 and TS 
 
2. Minutes and Matters Arising (Feedback) 
 
The School Council now have a whole page on the website to put all their important news 
onto! It would be nice to put photographs up there too but we will need to ask for the 
permission of parents/carers first.  
 
3. Home Learning 

 

Every class successfully completed and returned the Home Learning survey in time for the 
meeting. Well done! There was lots of great feedback and we made some key decisions 
based on that feedback. Look out for these new changes coming soon! 
 

 There was lots of positive feedback on a homework club/drop in at lunchtime. In the 

near future we will certainly be trialling this out. 

 We would like to see the introduction of a homework 

book to all classes! These will be very special books and 

something for you to feel proud of!  

 We would like to revamp the name of ‘homework’ and the 

most popular option was ‘Homework Challenge’ which 

was suggested by the Reception class. Excellent work 

Reception! Thank you for your suggestion!  

 

4. Community Garden Project 

 

The garden project is finally finished and what a fantastic job the whole school and 

community did! Lots of friends and families turned up to lend a helping hand. Thank you so 

much for all your contributions and donations! The garden will be officially opened on 



Friday 27th June at 2:30. Year five, six and School Council 

members will be invited along to watch the grand opening as 

well as the builder who donated the gravel, the Men in Sheds 

group who helped to create the shelter and Sue Guildford, the 

Community Artist. At home time, parents and children will also 

be invited to have a look around the garden. Don’t forget to 

ask your parent/carer to pop in and see all your hard work!  

 

5. End of Year Talent Contest 

 

As we draw to the end of the year, the School Council are going to 

put on a talent contest! Members of the School Council need to 

hold auditions for their whole class. You can pick one act to go 

forward to the finals where the School Council will sit on the                                                                                                                                                                             

judging panel. There will be prizes so get practicing now! The finals 

will be held on Tuesday 22nd July in the afternoon with the whole 

school attending!  

 

Next meeting: Friday 18th July 2014 at 1:10pm in the Community Garden 
 

Our next meeting will be the last for this year’s School Council. Hopefully, the weather will 

be kind to us and we will gather in the Community Garden where we can reflect on all that 

the School Council has achieved this year! See you there! 

 

 

Next Actions: 
 

 Hold auditions for the School Council Talent Show! 

 Don’t forget the grand opening of the Community 
Garden – 27th June! 

 Keep your eyes peeled for the new changes 
coming soon to homework 


